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‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parents/Carers,
School Raffle
Thank you to the School Council and Mrs. Parry who have organised the raffle prizes for each class. Raffle tickets have been sent home this week. Please return any unwanted raffle tickets in to school in an envelope. Thank you.
Extra- Curricular Clubs Key Stage Two
All Clubs will be running next week.
Monday: Choir Key Stage Two 
Wednesday: German Club Years 5 and 6

Thursday: ECO Club Key Stage Two

These clubs will finish at 4 pm. Please wait at the school gate as normal. The staff member will bring the children out to the front gates, for them to be collected.

Christmas Treat Day

We held a very successful Christmas Treat day yesterday which was enjoyed by all. The children watched a Christmas film to start, with popcorn and ice lollies in the interval. They then shared Christmas games which each class had designed. Some of these games have prizes and can still be entered.  Next was Christmas Bingo, followed by the Christmas craft activity supplied by FOBs, which was a lovely gingerbread figure which the children could paint as they wished. Thank you to everyone for making this such a special day!

Christmas Jumper Day

Children may wear Christmas Jumpers on Friday 17th December. 

Christmas Dinner

We had our Christmas Dinner on Wednesday. This was very well received and enjoyed by all. 

FOBS Christmas Craft

A HUGE THANK YOU to all FOBS members for providing some lovely Christmas Craft for the children in school. Their Christmas gingerbread people, will be sent home when completed. There are also some tasty treats included!

Entrepreneurial Christmas Craft/ Food

All classes have been very busy designing a range of tasty Christmas treats, or products which can now be purchased to raise money for the children in our school. Details have been sent out by Class teachers, with regards to class products.
Christmas Class Performances

Each class is preparing their own Christmas performance. It is lovely to hear the many Christmas songs which are being practiced in each class. These performances will be recorded and shared with you via seesaw, google classroom or on the internet by the end of term. 
Name the Bear 
We are still running a ‘Find the name of the bear competition,’ to raise funds for the children in school.  The cost to enter is £1. Thank you to Mr. Clive Bracewell (Our Chair of Governors) who has very kindly donated the bear. The lucky winner will be announced on Friday 17th December.

Christmas Craft
In the final few days of term, we will be doing lots of Christmas related activities, including Christmas Craft.
Digi Leaders
Our DIGI Leaders have met this week. The children are preparing a collaborative presentation, with other schools about on- line safety. This will be shared with the wider community in the New Year.
ECO Council

Our ECO Council have been meeting regularly this term. They have decided on a great initiative to repair the plastic bottle greenhouse, situated at the front of the school. They are requesting 2 litre plastic bottles, which will then be used to replace any bottles which are beyond repair. What a great idea! Well done everyone!

Polite Reminders: 

It remains important that we are all vigilant about the main symptoms of coronavirus. These are;
· a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature)

· a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual)

· a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal

· If your child is unwell and displaying any of these symptoms, please DO NOT send them into school but book a PCR test, if they are over 5. Please report all test results to the school office. Thank you for your support. 

As a school we continue to prioritise the health and safety of the children and wider community, in the run up to Christmas.
Wearing of Face Masks

We continue to request that all adults wear face masks at drop off and pick up times (unless medically exempt.)  
Frawddeg Yr Wythnos

Dwi i’n hoffi canu caneon Nadolig?
Have a good weekend,
Kind Regards,
Rachel Critchell.
Headteacher
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